Cromwell Fire District

1 West Street Cromwell, CT 06416 Telephone 860-635-4420

FIRE DISTRICT OFFICE WATER DIVISION

FIRE DEPARTMENT FIRE MARSHAL'S OFFICE

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

Special Personnel Committee Meeting
Wednesday, August 10, 2022
5:30 PM
Coles Road Firehouse
105 Coles Road
Cromwell, CT

Present: Commissioners Robert Donohue (Chairman), Jason Hinners and Mertie Terry. Also attending were Executive Director Julius Neto and Fire Chief Jason Balletto.

- I. Call to Order. The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM, by Chairman Donohue.
- II. <u>Approval of Agenda</u>. A motion was made by Commissioner Hinners, seconded by Commissioner Terry and unanimously approved to accept the Agenda as submitted.
- III. Public Comment. There were no public comments to report.
- IV. New Business
 - A. <u>Discussion and Approval of Griffin Stover as a Full-Time Firefighter</u>. Chief Balletto noted that they recently had a resignation in the Fire Department leaving a vacancy on the career side. Griffin Stover is the next person in line on the eligibility list. The list had been approved back in March by the Personnel Committee. Mr. Stover is currently a part-time firefighter. The Chief would like to have Griffin Stover changed from part-time status to full-time career firefighter status effective 7:00 AM, Monday, August 15, 2022.

A motion was made by Commissioner Hinners, seconded by Commissioner Terry and unanimously approved to change the status of Griffin Stover from a part-time firefighter to a full-time career firefighter effective Monday, August 15, 2022, at 7:00 AM.

V. <u>Commissioners' Comments</u>. Commissioner Terry suggested that the new firefighter be brought to one of the Commission meetings to be introduced. The Chief noted that Mr. Stover will be sworn in at the next Board of Commissioners' meeting. Going forward every new Fire Department member along with current members who have a change in status such as promotions will have their swearing in at the next Board of Commissioners' meeting.

VI. <u>Adjournment</u>. There being no further business, a motion was made by Commissioner Hinners, seconded by Commissioner Terry and unanimously approved to adjourn the meeting at 5:33 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert Donohue, Chairman

Nancy Deegan Recording Secretary